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WP police gearing up for second appointed day and the festive 

celebrations  

Police officers at Gizo are gearing up for the Western province's second appointed day and 
the festive season. 

Police officers conducted a joint operation with the Correctional Service of the Solomon 
Islands (CSSI) over the weekend as part of the preparation for the two events. 

Provincial Police Commander (PPC) Western Province (WP), Superintendent Wilken Miriki, 
says, “We have started the police operations last weekend targeting nightclubs, black 
markets, and crime hotspots, and we are pleased with the overall behaviour of the people 
of Gizo for a peaceful weekend.” 

PPC Miriki said police are preparing for the two events, and we are expecting an increase 
in the number of people who will be here during this period of time. With the celebrations 
accompanying this time, our priority is the safety of our people. 

“Apart from the normal daily shift, officers in other departments will form part of the team 
who will be working around the clock to ensure citizens are able to celebrate in a safe 
environment and peacefully. We will come out in good numbers for this festive season,” said 
PPC Miriki. 

“A reminder to all: most of us will be travelling between islands during this festive season 
and would like to remind us that safety is paramount. Please observe the weather and have 
basic lifesaving equipment before travelling. 

//End// 
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The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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